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The Next Regular Meeting is Saturday, January 13th at the Highlands Ranch Library Meeting Room A at 8:00 a.m.


 


Grand Knight’s Corner – Mike Melo





�
December was a relatively busy month for the council.  We moved Father Ken’s furniture from Ave Maria to his new house and moved the furniture so new carpet could be installed and returned it to its normal condition.  The council also provided labor to insulate Father Larry’s garage.





I would like to thank Brothers Steve Schaffer and Bob Bruick for buying and delivering Christmas gifts for the less fortunate.  As in the past, Developmental Pathways identified the families and their needs.  These gifts really help these families with mentally challenged members.





The annual Memorial Mass and Christmas party were well-attended this year.  Several Knights and families attended.  After the potluck dinner, we went into the Retreat House living room to await the arrival of “Santa”.  While awaiting the “Santa’s” arrival, the Council’s Family and Knight of the Year were recognized.  Tom Odle was honored as the Knight of  the Year for all the work he has done as Program Director and ensuring all reports are submitted in a timely manner.  Jennifer and Paul Sciera were recognized as the Council Family of the Year.  They have supported the Council throughout the year in numerous ways.  Amazingly, after the presentations, the children were thrilled by “Santa’s” arrival.  He spent time with each child as he handed out the presents.  I would like to thank the Hardings, Gerbers, Akers, and Stanleys for cleaning the kitchen and dining room while the gifts were being presented to the children.





We are planning a First Degree during our January 13 meeting.  I would like to start the regular meeting a little early so we can start the Degree as close to 8:00 a.m. as possible.





Please fill out and return the FRATERNAL SURVEY that was included in the Newsletter last month.  If you do not have, or cannot find that one, we will have copies at the next meeting.





If you ordered a shirt earlier last year, please pick it up at the next meeting.  If you cannot attend, please contact me so I can get your shirt to you.





A special thank you goes to Brother Sal Villano for the extraordinary effort he put into new member recruitment, and his efforts to get as many as possible to attend a First Degree in the last 3 months.  Let’s all help Sal in recruiting new members by asking a friend to join.





HAPPY NEW YEAR – Mike Melo G.K.





MAJOR DEGREES – 27 JANUARY, 2001





Our Council is co-hosting the Major Degrees (2nd and 3rd) with St. Francis Assisi Council in Castle Rock.  This is the first time our Council will host the Major Degrees.  All First Degree Knights are encouraged to attend the 2nd and 3rd Degrees.  Registration starts at 9:00 a.m. with the 2nd Degree starting at 10:30.  The 3rd Degree starts immediately following the 2nd Degree.  Mass and Knighting will be at 3:00 p.m., with a banquet at 4:00 p.m.  The Council will cover the cost of the banquet for the Candidates and their spouses.





There are activities and luncheon planned for the wives during the exemplification of the 2nd and 3rd Degrees.  These activities will begin at 9:30 and continue to around 2:30 p.m.





Hope to see all 1st Degree Knights at the Major Degrees in Castle Rock on Saturday, January 27, 2001.





FOURTH DEGREE – 4 FEBRUARY, 2001





This will take place at Msgr. Figlino’s home, 11th and Bridge in Brighton, Colorado.  This is a good opportunity for 3rd Degree Knights of over 1 year to move on to the next phase of their Knighthood. 





RIGHT TO LIFE MARCH – 20 JANUARY, 2001





On Saturday, January 20, 2001, there will be two special events that all Knights and family members are encouraged to attend.  First, Archbishop Chaput will celebrate a Respect Life Mass at 12:10 p.m. in the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception.  After Mass, join the Archbishop in the annual March for Life sponsored by Colorado Right to Life.  The march will be held at the west steps of the State Capital.  Refreshments will be served at Council 539 at 1555 Grant Street following the March.�



“What are you looking for?” – Fr. Ken Przybyla (Chaplain’s Message)





�
	In one of the Gospel readings before Epiphany, John the Baptist sees Jesus and says, "Look! There is the Lamb of God!"  Two of his disciples heard this and followed Jesus.  Jesus saw them and asked them,  "What are you looking for?"  One of the disciples was Andrew the brother of Simon Peter.  He found his brother and told him, "We have found the Messiah!"  Then he brought Peter to Jesus.





	Reflect on this reading.  What are you looking for from the Lord?  What do you seek from God?  What do you need?  Do you tell the Lord what you need?  The Lord may not need to be told.  But we need to speak about our concerns for us to hear.  It is good to decide where you are going in order to get there.





	The second lesson concerns introducing someone to the Lord.  Especially as a Knight, how do you introduce others to the Lord?  Are you a good witness of the Gospel, at home and at work?  Do your words and actions speak about your faith?





	As our Christmas season ends, let us be thankful for the many gifts we have received.  Remember, when the Lord gives us a gift, we are expected to use it.  Let us continue to build up the Kingdom of God.


�



A reading of the December Meeting Minutes according to Don Stanley:





�
From the minutes of the December 12, 2000 General Council Meeting, called to order at 8:00 AM.


General:


-	The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as published.


-	The Grand Knight read applications for membership approved by the Admissions Committee as follows:


-	William Angus, James Rotherham: new members


-	Garrett Christnacht: transfers


The result of the balloting was all in favor of the new members and transfer.


Grand Knight’s Report:


-	The next planning meeting is on December 20, 2000 at the Deputy Grand Knight’s house at 7:00 PM; all interested members are invited.


-	The Library meeting place has been scheduled for 2001 with the exception of September. An alternate location for the September meeting may be chosen.


-	The State Bowling Tournament will be held February 17-18, 2001 in Fort Collins.


-	The Council is co-hosting the next major degrees on January 27, 2001 in Castle Rock.


-	The Annual Christmas Party Potluck will be held December 17, 2000 at the Sacred Heart Retreat House. Mass starts at 5:00 PM with the Potluck dinner and a visit from Santa Clause following.


-	A 4th Degree exemplification will be held February 4, 2001 in Brighton.


-	The Council had 111 members as of November 1; there are approximately 125 members as of this meeting.


-	The Council will hold a 1st Degree exemplification at the January meeting.


-	The Fraternal activity survey is due, please fill one out and turn in to the Grand Knight or the Deputy Grand Knight as soon as possible.


Chaplain’s Report:


-	No report.


Treasurer’s Report:


-	The report was distributed and discussed.


Communications Read:


-	Developmental Pathways sent a letter expressing their gratitude for the Thanksgiving dinners that the Council provided.


-	The State Council sent a letter commending the Council on the success of the Mentally Handicapped fund drive.


-	Sr. Roberta (Fr. Bob’s sister) sent a email regarding Fr. Bob’s health.


Trustees Report:


-	No report.


Committee Reports:


-	Tom Odle reported on the Committees within the Council, the Interest Survey, and Council Activities. He requested that new and existing members sign up for at least one activity. 


-	Church: John Eiler reported on “Keep Christ in Christmas”; an audio tape may be played on local radio and posters have been ordered for Pax Christi and St. Mark.


-	Youth: The annual free throw contest will be held January 20, 2001; a substance abuse poster contest will be held early next year as well. Steve Schaffer is looking for volunteers to assist with both of these activities.


-	Membership: Sal Villano is looking for new members to get involved where they can.


Old Business:


-	Al Schopp reported on a meeting held at his house with the Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, membership director, and Knights who are St. Mark parishioners to discuss projects for St. Mark. These ideas included hosting pancake breakfasts, setup/teardown for Sunday Masses, and work on the rectory garage. 


-	A 1st Degree exemplification will be held on December 12, 2000 at Light of the World church. New members are meeting at Thunder Ridge High School at approximately 6:30 PM. The ceremony starts at 7:30 PM. 


-	The Council’s involvement with Bingo was discussed for the new members. The Council supports ARC on the 2nd Sunday of every month by hosting the two sessions of Bingo; 12-4 PM and 5-9 PM. This is the Council’s biggest fundraiser and volunteers are always welcome. 


-	Ron Gerber reported on the status of the memorial for the unborn to be placed at Pax Christi. The memorial cost may be lessened because a source has been found that may give the Council a discount.


-	The gates for the trash enclosure at Pax Christi will be fixed in the short term; an overhaul of the enclosure will take place in the spring.


New Business:


-	Fr. Ken may need the Council‘s help with some remodeling work at his new home.


-	Keith Sears reported that Brenda Pardy requested the Council‘s help to pay for occupational therapy for an autistic child. The therapy would last for 10-12 weeks at a reduced cost of $400 - 480. Art Hut made a recommendation that the Council donate the requested funds. This requires no vote since the funds would come from the Haley fund. 


-	Art Hut reported on the Ladies Auxiliary meeting.


-	Jim Holton will be working at Samaritan House in the coming week and will accept any donations that Knights may make.


-	John Eiler mentioned that there was a signup form for shirts and name badges.


-	Tom Harding reported on the progress of the new prayer and reflection book for Colorado done by Fr. Mark Link. A motion was made by Tom Odle to purchase 200 books ($900.00), the motion was seconded by Ron Gerber. Jack Doyle reported that funds for the purchase should be available. The motion passed by vote.


-	The State Golf Tournament will be held in April, proceeds go to State charity funds. The Council Golf Tournament will be held August 13, 2001.


-	Al Schopp will be visiting Fr. Bob on Friday. 


-	Sal Villano talked about the upcoming youth activities; he invited the new members, especially those with children, to get involved if they can.


District Deputy’s Report:


-	The Fraternal activity survey is important for the organization to maintain its tax-free status.


-	The medals for the upcoming free throw contest have been received.


-	The new prayer book for the State will go national and bring revenue to the State.


-	Discussed the possibility of forming a 2nd Degree team from the Council.


Under Good of the Order:


-	Knight of the Month: Kevin Kvarda; Family of the Month: the Schopp family.


-	Remembered with prayers: Fr. Bob, Larry and Mary DeWell, Jim Holton’s mother, Art Hut’s friend, Tom Odle’s father-in-law, Don Stanley’s sister-in-law, Mike Melo, Joe Huggins’ sister, Mike Melo’s sister, Ron Gerber’s neighbor.�



�
ARC Bingo – Tom Harding





We are not sure how many of you know how much money the council has received for working the bingo for A.R.C. on the second Sunday of the month, so we thought we would bring you up do date.  For the year ending June 30, 1999 we received about $4,100 and for the year ended June 30, 2000 we received about $7,100.


What we want to do is form four teams.  That way each team would only work one session every other month.  In order to do this, we need eight people per team for a total of thirty two workers.  We probably have about half of that number now that have been working every month.


If you can spare us about four hours every other month we can accomplish our objective.  Please call either Tom Harding at 303-233-5800 during the day or at 303-798-7532 in the evening or Ron Gerber at 303-791-0369.  If we do not hear from you, we will be following up with a phone call to you until we have contacted everyone in the council.  Please let us hear from you as soon as possible so we can get the training done and start the new schedule in July or sooner.


Without the money this brings in, our council could not afford to be as active as we are.  Please help us out!!!!!!!  Thank you!!!!!!!





�
Knights of Columbus Free Throw Championship – Steve Schaffer





�
Our Council will be conducting the local level of competition for the Knights of Columbus Free Throw Championship on Saturday, January 27, from 8:30-12 at Wildcat Mountain School.  Boys and girls ages 10 through 14 are invited to participate at our council competition.  There is no charge to participate.  Boy and Girl winners in each group will advance to the District Competition in February.  District winners will advance to the State Competition.  Registration is from 8:30-9:00.  The competition will begin at 9:00 and run until winners have been determined in each category.  Each contestant receives 3 warm-up tosses, followed by 15 consecutive free-throw attempts.  Ties are broken with successive rounds of 5 free throws until a winner emerges.  





For additional information, or if you can help with the event, please contact Steve Schaffer at 303-662-9294 or sign up at the January Council meeting.  Please arrive by 8:15 to help prepare for the event.





--Steve, 303-662-9294�






Annual Dues Bill – John Eiler





�
Brother Knights, I have mailed out the annual dues bills for the calendar year 2001.  Our council’s dues are $30.00 per year.  Along with the bills, you will receive a membership profile report.  This includes all of the information we have about you and your family.  Please review and correct this information and return it to me with your dues submission.  Your check can be made out to:  Knights of Columbus.





Upon receipt of your payment, I will send you a new membership card.  You may return your payment and corrected membership profile to me at the first council meeting of the year on January 13th, and you can receive your new card at that time.  Please be prompt in your return of your payment and profile.  If you have any questions regarding your bill, or the ability to pay, please contact me immediately for a confidential reply.  





Fraternally,


John Eiler


Financial Secretary


303-753-3131


�



Fr. Ken, A New Home – John Eiler





�
Fr. Ken Przybyla of Pax Christi has recently moved into his new townhome near Broadway and Highlands Ranch Boulevard.  He has already been stripping wallpaper, texturing walls, repainting and paneling the rooms.  The home also needed new carpet, so the parish and the Knights jumped in to help.  One of the parishioners was able to obtain a great deal on some new carpet, but Father needed it installed.  The Knights found a carpet installer, Bud Bennett, and helped Fr. Ken tear out the old carpet and pad and cleanup in preparation for the new carpet installation.  The Knights also moved Fr. Ken’s furniture (for just moving in, he has a lot!) around so the carpet could be installed.  Thanks go out to John Eiler, Kevin Kvarda, Don Stanley, Paul Sciera, and Mike Melo in helping with this project.


�



 


Sacred Heart Jesuit Retreat House January, 2001 upcoming events:





January � SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1�Days of Prayer





Jan. 31 or Feb. 1	Where Are You, Lord?	Fr. Bill Williams, S.J.


Amid the bustle of our lives, we often feel that God has "left the room,"and we find it difficult to connect with the Lord. We will talk about some things that we can do to rediscover God in our lives.


Jan 12-14	Women		Women In Stillness				Sr. Eleanor Sheehan, C.S.J.


This women's retreat is about finding one's truth before God in stillness. We will reflect on Mary's stillness, ways of prayer and quieting, awareness and presence to oneself and God.


Jan 19-21	Men		Jubilee 2000: The Fullness of Vatican II	Fr. Lou McCabe, S.J.


In his apostolic letter calling for a true celebration of the 2000th anniversary of the birth of Christ, John-Paul 11 stated: "The best preparation for the new millennium, therefore, can only be expressed in a renewed commitment to apply, as faithfully as possible, the teachings of Vatican 11 to the life of every individual and of the whole church." We will revisit and pray over the major themes of this great council.





February Days of Prayer:





Feb. 14 or 15		The Music of Your Heart	Sr. Eleanor Sheehan, C.S.J.


	Learning to listen to the deepest longings and needs of one's heart.





Feb. 20 or 21		The Gift of Peace	Fr. Steve Baird, S.J.


Through his personal struggles and his deepening prayer life, Cardinal Bernardin shows us how to find peace with God and with each other.





Feb. 28  (Ash Wednesday)





February Weekends:





Feb 2-4	Men		Outlook					Fr. Vince Hovley, S.J.


For several years I have tried to help us do two things: 1) to develop an outlook on life - a spirituality - that frees us from fear and inspires us to trust and love, and 2) establish personal habits to enhance and sustain our outlook. This is a new and different effort, I hope a yet richer effort, at the same task.





Feb 9-11	Women		Follow Me.. Just As You Are			Fr. Bill Williams, S.J.


Many of us, feel inadequate when we hear Christ's invitation to help bring the Reign of God into our world. A sense of unworthiness, fear of inadequacy, and shame at being a sinner make it difficult to live out Christ's command to be an example to others. Beginning with Jesus' invitation to "come and see," the retreat will explore God's acceptance of me just-as-I am, and the call to me to follow Christ in my humanness.





Feb 23 - 25	Hombres y Mujeres	Retiro en Español


En el año que viene ofrecemos dos retiros más en Español por grandes sacerdotes hispanos.
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